Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Monday, May 12, 2025|6:00 PM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM. Councilman Myers opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone
led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting on April 23, 2025, and May 5, 2025, joint work
session with the Pike Road School Board. Councilman Myers made a motion to accept the minutes as presented,
Councilman Fuhrman seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Mayor Stone and the Town Council presented a proclamation to the LEO Club from Pike Road High School,
recognizing their outstanding commitment to leadership, excellence, and service. The Pike Road Lions Club was
also in attendance to help honor the students.

Pike Road Kiwanis Club was in attendance to present scholarships to four deserving Pike Road residents. Addison
Little, Macon East Academy, Abigail Lugo Wenceslao, Pike Road High School, Regan Frazer, Macon East
Academy, and Sophia Bishop, Pike Road High School were all present to receive their recognition. There were also
family members in attendance for the presentations. Steve Straughn presented for the Kiwanis Club.

Reports

Planning

Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn, reported that the Planning Commission had three public
hearings on their agenda the previous week. One was a Preliminary Plat for Kinsley at McDade which was
approved. The other two were text amendments of the Zoning Ordinance and the Subdivision Regulations.

Both were approved and the Zoning Ordinance text amendments will go to the Town Council in June for approval.

Senior Planner, Darrell Rigsby, noted that the Zoning Ordinance Text Amendments will be on the Town Council
agenda at the first meeting in June for approval. Councilwoman Bradsher asked to receive the documents in
advance to review before the meeting. Rigsby noted that they would be sent out next week so that there was time to
review and ask questions.

Old Business
There were no items of old business.

New Business

The first item of new business was Resolution 008-2025-Temporary Halt on Annexation for Election Year. Town
Clerk, Lisa Burke, noted that this was at the request of the Board of Registrars so that they can create the voter list
without confusion. Councilman Steindorff made a motion to accept Resolution 008-2025-Temporary Halt on
Annexation for Election Year. Councilman Dunn seconded. The vote was unanimous. The resolution was
approved. (Resolution 008-2025-Temporary Halt on Annexation for Election Year)
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The last item of new business was Resolution 009-2025-Addendum to AT&T Franchise Agreement. Mayor
Stone shared that the previous agreement expired in December 2024 and after an audit, the new agreement would
be for five additional years. Councilman Dunn made a motion to accept Resolution 009-2025-Addendum to AT&T
Franchise Agreement. Councilman Myers seconded. The vote was unanimous. The resolution was approved.
(Resolution 009-2025-Addendum to AT&T Franchise Agreement)

Other Business

There was no other business.

With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 6:25 PM. Councilman
Steindorff seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Attest,
Y
Lo, \O Dok
Lisa W. Burke, Clerk Gordo one, Mayor
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